
The Future of 

Cemex Quarrying Sand and Gravel Extraction on   
Hamble Airfield
How Will This Application Impact Your Business?

Have you made representation for your business to Hampshire County Council?
The public consultation deadline is Friday 15 December 2023 

Submit your comments online, go to: 
https://planning.hants.gov.uk/Planning/Display/HCC/2021/0787 

Or write to: Hampshire County Council - Strategic Planning, Economy, Transport &   
Environment Department, Elizabeth II Court West, The Castle, Winchester, SO23 8UD. 
Quote Ref: HCC/2021/0787  – including your name and address

Background

CEMEX S.A.B. de C.V, the multinational manufacturer and distributor of cement, concrete 
and aggregates for the building industry, has applied to Hampshire County Council 
(HCC) to Quarry for Gravel and Sand at the former Hamble Airfield site.  

If approved, this planning application could directly affect your business.

Cemex�s proposal
   • Cemex plans to extract up to 1.69million tonnes of sharp sand and gravel from the   
 airfield – before restoring the site once complete
   • Up to 144 HGV movements per day will be needed to export the sand/gravel, and   
 import backfill materials during restoration
   • A new site entrance on the east side of Hamble Lane between the Police    
 headquarters and the railway bridge
   • All HGVs accessing the site will travel along Hamble Lane and over Hamble ‘Halt’   
 railway bridge.
   • This process is likely to take up to 14 years to complete

How could this affect your business � questions to consider: 

   � For your operations and financial performance? 
 - How would your business be affected by a significant delay on Hamble Lane   
  or an incident near the Hamble ‘Halt’ railway bridge? Describe the impact to   
  your supply chain and movement of goods.
 - What is the value of the financial loss caused by a significant delay?



The Future of 

   � For your business continuity and risk management? 
 - What is the potential impact to your business and employees if emergency   
  services were delayed?
 - How would your insurers view this risk and associated cost?

   � For your employees? 
 - Could you struggle to recruit or retain employees if their commute is   
  increased?
 - How could the health and safety of your employees who cycle/walk to work   
  be affected?

   � For your customers?   
 - Do you rely on public footfall or tourism to Hamble? 
 - Could you see a reduction in customers, who may avoid the traffic and visit   
  other waterfront villages and marinas in Hampshire?

What action can you take?

1. Make a repesentation on behalf of your business by Friday 15 December 2023

 The Public Notice, Application Form and all plans can be found on HCC’s    
 website: https://planning.hants.gov.uk/Planning/Display/HCC/2021/0787

a. Submit your comments online at Hampshire County Council and use the    
 ‘comment on the application’ tab.

b. Write to: Hampshire County Council - Strategic Planning, Economy, Transport &   
 Environment Department, Elizabeth II Court West, The Castle, Winchester, SO23 8UD. 
 Quote Ref: HCC/2021/0787

 Note: Representations must include a name and address. Anonymous or   
 confidential representations will not be accepted. 

2. Find out more
 Visit https://cemex.hambleparishcouncil.gov.uk – for all current    
 information, documents and FAQs 
 Social media: follow Hamble Parish Council on Facebook for regular     
 updates


